

STATE OF NEW YORK EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENT

DIVISION OF MILITARY AND NAVAL AFFAIRS
270 BROADWAY, NEW YORK 7, NEW YORK

ENERAL KARL F. HAUSAUER
HIEF OF STAFF TO THE GOVERNOR

31 August 1950

Major General W. B. Smith, Commanding General, First Army, Governors Island, New York 4, N. Y.

Dear General Smith:

Please accept my sincere congratulations on your appointment as Chief of the Civil Intelligence Agency.

It has always been a pleasure to work with you through First Army. Your understanding of our problems and your very real interest and cooperation have indeed been appreciated. While we are all glad to hear of your new assignment, your absence from this area will be much regretted.

With the best of wishes and kindest personal regards, I am,

Most sincerely yours,

WILLIAM H. KELLY, / Brigadier General, NYNG,

Vice Chief of Staff to the

Governor.

1 September 1950

Brigation Consent Villian E. Helly Vice Chief of Staff to the Governor, NISS 270 Broadway New York 7, New York



Door Consuct Enlly:

Your thoughtful note of 31 August congretulating no on my new appointment is sincipally approximate. I have like the very devil to leave First Army but, of course, in those uncertain times one can't be sure of aboying in any one place very long.

I don't know what I'm getting into in detail, but I expect the warst and know I will not be disappointed. The American people soon to expect mirables mandays from their public corvents, and I on painfully conscious of my can limitations in the field of the mirabalous. However, I on for it now and will do the best I can.

I want to thank you purcently and the Mivisian of Neval and Military Affairs for the support and cooperation which you have consistently given to the First Army. It has note my job here a great deal caster.

With kindest parsonal regurds,

Minesyely,

15/ Bedell Smith